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By Joel Ceausu
The Suburban

Michel Trottier says seniors should be 
able to defer payment on half of their 
property taxes until the sale of their 
home.

“When you really want to stay at home, 
you take the necessary and innovative 
means” says the Parti Laval leader and 
mayoralty candidate, who wants home-
owners aged 65 and over to defer 50% of 
the payment of their residential property 
tax bill.

Under the plan, a maximum tax amount 
of $30,000 may be carried over, limited 
to buildings with less than 6 units. “The 
deferral becomes interesting for people 
who have a little less income in retire-
ment and for whom the budget is a little 
tighter” says Trottier. “It is about $1,500 
on average that eligible people will have 
in their pockets each year, which is not 
negligible. This is a concrete measure 
that will allow them to enjoy life and do 
activities right now.”

He says that such a measure could 
help people stay in their homes longer 
“and benefit from a larger capital when 
they finally decide to sell their property, 
since we know that the prices of Laval 
homes are rising faster than inflation.” 
He says that freedom is often overlooked 
in municipal policies. “We will give them 
infrastructures, projects, tranquility, se-
renity, but also and above all the means 
to enjoy them.”

Let seniors 
defer tax 
payments: 
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The Société de transport de Laval 
(STL) and the union representing drivers 
are trading jabs this week, as the union 
announces three strike days for next 
month.

“The lack of seriousness on the part of 
the STL at the bargaining table” forced 
the union to announce the strike, name-
ly November 3, 15 and 26, according to 
a CUPE release. “We keep saying it, the 
employer does not want to take our con-
cerns into consideration. Unfortunately, 
it is very much like the management of 
the STL which, through its mismanage-
ment, is endangering the transport ser-
vice of the citizens of Laval” explained 

union local president Patrick Lafleur. 
“We do not want a strike, but we will do 
it to ensure the sustainable development 
of the city.”

The union has a strike mandate voted 
by 99% of its members last January and 
representatives say they met with several 
candidates vying for mayoral positions 
and municipal councillors in order to 
make them aware of the fact that the STL 
is hindering the negotiation process. “ In 
2021, public transit should be a priority 
issue for all cities the size of Laval. There 
is no sustainable development if there is 
no public transport” said Lafleur.

Meanwhile the STL management says 
it is unacceptable that the union an-
nounced three days of strike when talks 
in the presence of a mediator are in their 

second session. “This gesture, particular-
ly in times of a pandemic, has the con-
sequence of depriving customers of an 
essential, efficient and low-cost service, 
particularly for front-line workers” reads 
a statement. “Despite the repeated threat 
of a strike by the drivers’ union, the STL 
intends to continue the mediation pro-
cess with the firm desire to negotiate an 
agreement to the satisfaction of both par-
ties involved.”

The STL says due to the significant 
drop in ridership linked to the pandemic 
it must respect its financial framework. 
Recent collective agreements reached 
with maintenance and office workers 

CUPE announces November 3, 15 and 26 as strike days
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